EXHIBIT A

Legal Clinic

Todd D. Fernow Director of Clinical Programs Professor of Law

Jon Bauer Clinical Professor of Law

Paul Chill Clinical Professor of Law

Timothy H. Everett Clinical Professor of Law

Diana L. Leyden
Associate Clinical Professor

James H. Stark Professor of Law

Michelle K. Caldera William R. Davis Clinical Fellow

Carmen Arroyo

Administrative Assistant

Internal Revenue Service Disclosure Office ATTN: Pamela Kozik Mail Stop 140 135 High Street Hartford, CT 06103

Re: Taxpayer Assistance Center Closures

Dear Ms. Kozik:

By Notice dated May 27, 2005, IR-2005-63, the IRS announced that it had reviewed the Taxpayer Assistance Centers with a view toward closing a significant number. It is our understanding that the IRS had: developed a model consisting of a five-part criteria for ranking all the Taxpayer Assistance Centers (TACs), as well as three business rules to apply to its model; received internal comments from the IRS regarding the plan to close TACs; and received external comments the Internal Revenue Service Advisory Committee regarding TAC closures. (See the attached Taxanalysts article and IR-2005-63). Under the Freedom of Information Act, 5 U.S.C. §552, please provide the University of Connecticut School of Law Tax Clinic with copies of the following:

- A complete description of the model, critieria and components used to determine the TAC closures, including but not limited to a description of how the data points were weighted.
- 2. A complete description of the three business rules applied to the model.
- 3. The ranking of all TAC centers after the model criteria was applied.
- 4. All comments of IRSAC with regard to the proposed TAC closures and the model critiera.
- 5. All internal comments from the IRS with regard to the TAC closures, especially the model criteria.

An Equal Opportunity Employer

65 Elizabeth Street Hartford, Connecticut 06105-2290

Telephone: (860) 570-5165 Facsimile: (860) 570-5195 e-mail: carroyo@law.uconn.edu FQLASEGUESTV-01251-WWE Document 1-2 Filed 08/11/06 Page 3 of 3 June 26, 2005 Page 2 of 2

We agree to pay reasonable charges in locating and copying the requested documents, not to exceed \$100. If your fees will exceed this amount, please contact one of the undersigned for further authorization.

If you determine that any portion of a requested record is exempt, please provide the non-exempt portion. With respect to those records (or portions thereof) to which you believe an exemption from disclosure applies, please provide a list which identifies each record, the number of pages withheld, and the specific exemption which you feel justifies non-disclosure of the information.

Please direct any notification or correspondence regarding this request to the undersigned.

Very Truly Yours,

Diana L. Leyden

Director

Enclosures